11th Newsletter

Report on the meeting of the European Parliament Delegation of the Convention, Tuesday 9th April 2002

Introduction

The meeting of the youth Convention, taking place in June, was the main topic of discussion at today's meeting of the European Parliament Delegation. The Delegation still has not moved beyond the point of discussing the form and structure of the Convention and its working bodies. Many members are yearning for a real political debate, which will be hard to achieve especially in the plenary of the Convention, as speaking time is limited and still organised by speaking lists.

Youth Convention

The Youth Convention will reflect the numbers and composition of the Convention itself. Consequently, the EP Delegation can appoint 32 members, corresponding to its own representation in the Convention. Whether the appointments should reflect the composition of the EP Delegation or rather reflect and represent the average, non-politically organised citizen, was a central point of discussion.

Vice-President, Mr. Hänsch proposed to set up a working group within the EP Delegation to produce a model for appointing the 32 members of the Youth Convention. 

Questionnaires

Most members welcomed the proposal, made by Mr. Lamassoure, to distribute questionnaires to the citizens of Europe to engage them in the debate on the future of Europe. It was agreed that the questionnaires should not be designed before the actual political discussion of the Convention has begun. The questionnaires should go out in time to take the responses into consideration. Mr. Seppänen and Vice-President, Mr. Hänsch especially, were critical towards the idea of sending out questionnaires to all citizens in Europe taking the cost and the workload into consideration.

Translation and Voting
Many members, amongst them Vice-President of the Delegation, Mr. Duff, were still unsatisfied with the lack of translation on the Convention web site and of documents handed in to the Presidium. Furthermore, Mr. Bonde insisted on demanding that proposals made by members of the Convention should be put to vote.

Meeting Room

After having met with NGOs and other parties interested in the work of the Convention, many Political Groups have realised that the limited access to the meetings of the Convention is a prevalent problem. This issue was presented at the EP Delegation meeting and the general wish of the members was to move the meetings of the Convention back into the Hemicycle of the European Parliament. Most members felt that this would not compromise the wish for an intimate working atmosphere of the Convention. This will be brought up at the next meeting of the Presidium.

